
Manchester City Council 
Report for Information 

 
Report to: Health Scrutiny Committee – 22 June 2022 
 
Subject: Covid 19, Health Protection and Vaccination Programme Update 
 
Report of: Assistant Director of Public Health, Manchester City Council 
  Population Health/SRO Manchester Vaccination Programme 
                       

 
Summary  
  
At the May 2022 meeting of the Committee, a progress report on the development of 
the revised Health Protection System for Manchester was presented along with an 
update on the Vaccination Programme and latest available COVID data.  This month 
the members will receive a presentation on both the COVID and vaccination updates.  
In addition, the Health Protection slides will provide the latest information on the 
national, regional and local response to the monkeypox situation. 
 
Recommendations 
 
The Committee are asked to Note the report and presentation. 
 

 
Wards Affected: All 
 

Environmental Impact Assessment - the impact of the issues addressed in this report 
on achieving the zero-carbon target for the city 

 

 

Manchester Strategy outcomes Summary of how this report aligns to the OMS 

A thriving and sustainable city: 
supporting a diverse and 
distinctive economy that creates 
jobs and opportunities 

As we move into the recovery phase of the 
Pandemic there is a recognition that Covid-19 has 
had a disproportionate impact on certain 
communities in our city. As part of Building Back 
Fairer we will address the health inequalities that 
have been exacerbated by the Pandemic and the 
Living Safely and Fairly with Covid-19 Plan, 
approved by the Council Executive in March 20 
sets out how we will build a local health protection 
system that reflects the OMS outcomes. 

A highly skilled city: world class 
and home grown talent sustaining 
the city’s economic success 

A progressive and equitable city: 
making a positive contribution by 
unlocking the potential of our 
communities 

A liveable and low carbon city: a 
destination of choice to live, visit, 
work 



A connected city: world class 
infrastructure and connectivity to 
drive growth 

 
Contact Officers: 
 
Name: David Regan 
Position: Director of Public Health 
E-mail: david.regan@manchester.gov.uk 
 
Name:  Sarah Doran 
Position: Consultant in Public Health 
Email: sarah.doran@manchester.gov.uk 
 
Name:  Jenny Osborne 
Position: Population Health/SRO Manchester Vaccination Programme 
Email: jenny.osborne4@nhs.net 
 
Background documents (available for public inspection): 
 
The following documents disclose important facts on which the report is based and 
have been relied upon in preparing the report.  Copies of the background documents 
are available up to 4 years after the date of the meeting.  If you would like a copy 
please contact one of the contact officers above. 
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